   April 21, 2016


Dear Parents and Guardians,
On Friday, June 3 at 7:00 p.m. the Class of 2016 will become Grand Ledge High School’s newest graduating class.  I am certain when you reflect upon how your son or daughter has gone from kindergarten to planning a graduation celebration, you are truly amazed at how swiftly time has passed.  Grand Ledge High School seniors have already experienced success in so many ways, and graduating from high school is an excellent accomplishment.  I want to take a moment to commend you for your support, care, concern, guidance and encouragement that have helped your student reach this special goal.

Planning for this year’s commencement ceremony has been taking place since last August.  It is our goal to provide a quality ceremony that will bring honor and recognition to the Class of 2016 in a dignified manner.  It is important to remember that commencement is a ceremony, not a celebration.  Many of you have planned celebrations after the ceremony.  Please take a few moments to speak with your son or daughter about appropriate and responsible behavior at this event.  We need a team effort to make this ceremony a positive event for all involved.

On Thursday, April 28 I will be meeting with the senior class to discuss our expectations for this event.  Participation in the commencement exercise is a voluntary privilege; it is not part of the requirement for graduation.  However, students choosing to participate in the ceremony must understand that disruptions will not be tolerated and may result in removal from the Breslin Center by M.S.U. campus police.  These students will receive their diplomas at a later date.  Please stress to your son/daughter that you want to see them complete the entire ceremony.  In the past years, our students’ respect for their parents, guests, and other class members was evident in their positive behavior during our ceremony.  We expect the same each year.  Every student in the Class of 2016 is important and deserves to be recognized.  Every parent wants to hear the name of their child as they receive their diploma.  Please refrain from using horns, noisemakers, or shouting out during the ceremony, as this is disrespectful to other students and parents.
Students will be advised of appropriate dress for graduation.  If this presents a financial burden, please contact me.  Boys must wear long slacks (no jeans) and dress shoes (no tennis shoes or flip-flops); girls, dresses or slacks (no jeans) and dress shoes (no tennis shoes or flip-flops).  Decorated caps will not be tolerated.  Students who are dressed inappropriately will not participate in our graduation ceremony.  I am asking for your support in this, since I do not want to exclude any students on June 3rd for improper attire.
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With only a few weeks remaining in the 2015-2016 school year, I also want to share with you the end-of-the-year activities for the Class of 2016.  Enclosed is an end-of-year calendar.  Please pay close attention to the dates and times of these events.

Finally, please set aside a specific time to discuss the above information with your graduate.  Please reinforce proper dress and positive behavior, and communicate your high expectations to your son/daughter.  Everyone should remember that graduation is a total school/community event and a very special once-in-a-lifetime event in the lives of our graduates.  During our April 28th senior class meeting I will also emphasize to our seniors that senior pranks of any kind will not be tolerated in the final weeks of school, or on seniors’ last day on May 27th.  Seniors who engage in these behaviors will be suspended and excluded from the commencement ceremony.  In past years, senior “pranks” have resulted in disruptions to the entire school, thousands of dollars in property damage, and prosecution/exclusion from commencement for several graduates.  We do not wish for these unfortunate and undignified activities to continue with the outstanding Class of 2016.  Thank you in advance for your consideration and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Sara Sutherland
Principal
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